EDWARD J. MARKEY
MASSACHUSETTS

COMMITTEES:

ENVIRONMENT AND PUBLIC WORKS

FOREIGN RELATIONS

RANKING MEMBER:

SUBCOMMITTEE ON EAST ASIA, THE PACIFIC, AND INTERNATIONAL CYBERSECURITY POLICY

COMMERCE, SCIENCE, AND TRANSPORTATION

RANKING MEMBER:

SUBCOMMITTEE ON SECURITY

SMALL BUSINESS AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP

CHAIRMAN:

U.S. SENATE CLIMATE CHANGE TASK FORCE

United States Senate

December 30, 2019

SUITE SD-255 DIRKSEN BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2107 202-224-2742

975 JFK FEDERAL BUILDING 15 NEW SUDBURY STREET BOSTON, MA 02203 617–565–8519

222 MILLIKEN BOULEVARD, SUITE 312 FALL RIVER, MA 02721 508–677–0523

1550 MAIN STREET, 4TH FLOOR SPRINGFIELD, MA 01103 413–785–4610

Lars Thaaning Pedersen Chief Executive Officer, Vineyard Wind 75 Arlington Street, 7th Floor Boston, MA 02116

Dear Mr. Pedersen,

As a strong supporter of offshore wind, which has the potential to create tens of thousands of jobs in Massachusetts and up and down the East Coast, I encourages you to ensure that offshore wind jobs are union jobs. All offshore wind projects off the coast of Massachusetts should enter into Project Labor Agreements to make sure that local, highly skilled workers can have goodpaying and safe jobs in this important new industry. I strongly urge your company to engage in a Project Labor Agreement with local labor unions for Vineyard Wind.

The future of offshore wind is extremely important to the Massachusetts economy and to our statewide clean energy targets. Additionally, as the nation's first utility-scale offshore wind project, Vineyard Wind has the potential to strengthen the state's role in developing and deploying the next generation of clean energy technology. The introduction of offshore wind facilities off the coast of Massachusetts is poised to create tens of thousands of new jobs across the region. To ensure the industry's success, these jobs must be filled by a highly skilled and competent workforce. Massachusetts labor unions stand ready to tackle the opportunities and challenges of projects like Vineyard Wind, and can train and develop the local workforce to meet the demands of the offshore wind industry.

A Project Labor Agreement will ensure that these newly created jobs are good-paying and safe. Such an agreement will provide a win for the company and a win for the local economy by filling the jobs with a highly skilled local workforce, while at same time delivering long-term stability through an on time and on budget project. I thank you for your attention to this matter and am committed to ensuring that Vineyard Wind and local labor organizations achieve this important objective. Please do not hesitate to reach out if I can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Edward J. Markey United States Senator